MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

APRIL 16, 2014

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Board Secretary, Joanne Hayes, opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on March 20, 2014, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present. Comm. DiLieto stated that there is one pending case.  Everything else has been closed out. 
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Deputy Chief Pipero gave report (attached).  Attached to the report are 3 quotes for 4 lengths of 5” suction hose.  There are no state contract prices.  They are all online vendors. There is also a quote for 2 NH Maxi-Flow Power Jet Siphons. A discussion followed.
Deputy Chief Pipero stated that there was an emergency purchase from V.E. Ralph for pads and batteries for the AED.

Comm. Dipierro asked how they made out with the tough pads.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that they are all working.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to purchase 4 lengths of 5” suction hose to replace the old hose and 2 Jet Siphons from Fire Hose Direct as per the attached quotes.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie said that the list of inspections and money received is attached.
Ernie stated that there are no pending investigations.  He will be attending the Department of Community Affairs Code Advisory Council meeting (Middlesex County) tomorrow.  

Ernie said that there was a complaint on a mulch issue and a violation was issued.

Ernie stated that in reference to the Lock-down policies, he has reviewed the policies at the schools, but not the Rec Center.  Ernie said that he hopes to arrange a meeting with Pete Piro.  Ernie did a tour of Mill Lake School, and they went over the lock-down procedures.  A discussion followed.
Com. Dipierro asked Ernie to keep the Board informed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  President Steinhauser stated that they are waiting for a quote for work in front of the building.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked if there was anything major going to be done.  Frank said no.

Comm. Dipierro asked if anyone has handled the water and sewer cut-off.  Deputy Chief Pipero said he is working on it.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf said that he will need an Executive Session tonight to discuss attorney-client privileged material.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Legislature passed Bill #2593, which pertains to emergency management plans.  Each municipality or fire district in this State shall prepare and adopt a local fire mutual aid plan.  The plan shall set forth policies and procedures to coordinate the effective utilization of fire service resources in those instances where the implementation of the local fire mutual aid plan is determined to be necessary or appropriate.  Each local fire mutual aid plan shall provide for a command structure that affords appropriate command support for the incident commander.  Deputy Chiefs and Battalion Chiefs shall be included in the local and county fire mutual aid plan to respond to any emergency, to supply command support, or to be assigned to the command structure.
Each local fire mutual aid plan shall be adopted no later than one year after the effective date of this act.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that if the Fire Company has a plan, they should give a copy to the Board so it can be adopted by Resolution.  Deputy Chief Pipero stated that he will give the Board a copy of the plan which the Fire Company follows.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that there was an error in the Resolution scheduling meeting dates adopted in March.  The February meeting in 2015 shall be on the 18th of the month.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt an amended Resolution scheduling the meeting dates for the year 2014. 

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly reports went out.  
Comm. Dipierro stated that they will have the closing on the Bond purchase on 4/30/14.  It will be necessary to open a separate bank account for the transfer of the money.  They will keep this money separate.  
Comm. Dipierro stated that he did not want to be part of signing the checks.  He would rather have other Commissioners handle the check payments for the project because he will be involved as clerk of works.

Comm. Dipierro said that they will need to transfer money to open an account.  Then they will have to get instructions on how to wire the money.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the Architect will handle the payments.  They will need a system so we can tell them how we will handle this.

Attorney Youssouf stated that payments will be made by the Architect based on progress.  The standard AIA contract is what they will follow.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked the other Commissioners to go to the bank to open the new account.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Absolute Fire Protection - $3,435.11, $35.93



0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $3,926.42 – maintenance 51-3

0-15
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8
All Digital Imaging, LLC - $450 – Service contract


A-8
Bank of America - $7,141.70 – fuel, I-Chief, cameras

0-9, 0-16, 0-4



Blue Streak Uniforms -$469 – uniforms



0-17
Citgo - $306.86– fuel 






0-9

Citgo - $109.66 – fuel 





0-9 
Citgo - $77 – fuel






0-9
Coffee Distributing Corp. - $36.75, $300.55



A-8
Crest Engineering - $10,956.85  




A-11a
D&A Auto Parts - $11.99





0-15
Home News Tribune - $51.64, $50.60



A-1
Lincoln Financial Group - $44,604 – LOSAP contribution

A-9
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $42



0-16
Mitchell Associates Architects - $11,561.78



A-11a
MTUD - $109.82 – Water - Sewer

McManimon, Scotland, & Baumann - $1,636, $300


A-11a
NJ Division of Pensions & Benefits - $5,231

Pinnacle Wireless - $3,475

Royal Wireless - $305 - repairs




0-15
RumZDAD - $2,315.12 – Computer work
Standard & Poor’s Ratings Services - $10,500


A-11a
Joseph Youssouf- $15,175






A-11




TOTAL:  $122,714.78

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $600.11






F-3
Grainger - $72.00 – CO spray





F-3
Ernie Zih - $25 – reimbursement vehicle fire training

F-3
TOTAL:  $697.11


Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read. 
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that last month the Board had a discussion on the issue of delinquent taxes due on the property on Brandy and Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  The Board voted to pay the taxes due, as per the advice of Attorney Youssouf.
The check was cut for a little over $3,300.  Comm. Dipierro said he received a call from the Planning Board requesting payment so they could proceed.  Comm. Dipierro said that he would deliver the check.  He spoke with Mitch Elias, the Tax Assessor, and told him that he did not think that we should pay it, but the Board’s attorney advised them to pay it.
Comm. Dipierro stated that Mr. Elias said that we are tax exempt, and we only need to pay the 2013 taxes and not the taxes for 2014.  Mr. Elias spoke to LuAnn McGraw-Russell, the Tax Collector, and told her that we only had to pay the 2013 taxes, which was about $1,300.  We will get the money back from the township for the 2014 taxes.

Comm. Costello stated that the fee for the Bond rating was over $15,000 but Comm. Dipierro negotiated the fee down to $10,500.  The bid package should be ready by 4/28/14.   Lorali Totten, the engineer, took care of the specs and requirements and sent them to Mr. Mitchell, the architect.  When the bid package is ready, it can be advertised.  Attorney Youssouf thinks it should be ready for advertisement by the end of May or beginning of June.  It will appear in the Star Ledger and Home News.  
Attorney Youssouf said that the Board should have a separate date for receipt of the bids.  A discussion followed.

NEW BUSINESS:  None
.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun said that we received Motor Vehicle registration renewal forms for three vehicles.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   
Mr. Michael Greco

4 Tall Oaks Drive

Monroe, NJ  

Mr. Greco stated that he is new to the area, and he had no clue that a new firehouse was being built across from his development.  He was upset that he was not notified.  He said that with all the land in Monroe, why are they building it on the doorstep of two developments.  If it was there before he bought, he would not have purchased a home there.  He is upset about it.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we have been planning for a long time for the new firehouse.  He has seen a lot of changes.  The town is growing especially the Fire Company.  Monroe is known for having emergency services in residential areas.
Comm. Dipierro said that the Fire Company was given property on Avenue K by the MTUD.  During the Consolidation meetings, the Township said they did not want us to build a firehouse there.  A discussion followed.

The Fire Company bought the property next door to them, and we put up a fence, and have tried to keep it neat and clean.  We put a generator on the side of the building.  There are many codes for OSHA to bring this building up to date.  So we had to look for property to build on.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he has responded to the emails pertaining to this matter.  If there is something we can do to make it a better change, we will try to do it.  Comm. Dipierro said that they did notify residents within 200 feet of the project.  We did not have to do it, but we did.

Comm. Dipierro said that the new firehouse will not be used as a catering hall.  A discussion followed.
Mr. Greco asked about the lights.  He was told that they will be 15 feet tall shining down, and will not be facing outward.  The lights will face down.

Mr. Greco asked about the radio tower.  He was told it will be a communication tower for the Township.  It will not be rented to AT&T or Verizon.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Greco asked about the sirens. There will be no siren at the new firehouse.  The sirens on the trucks will be heard when they are responding.  

There was a discussion on changing the entrance.  The trucks will pull out on Spotswood-Englishtown Road and back on Brandy.  There will be a control traffic light.  All the vehicles will be parked in the garage.

There was a discussion on a bus stop for the children.  Comm. Dipierro said that they are going to have a shelter at the bus stop.

Comm. Dipierro said that the Board meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, and all are welcome to come to the meeting and all are welcome to look at the plans.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that they are concerned about the neighbors, and we will work with them as best we can.  We want to keep a good relationship with everyone.

Mr. Greco said that his biggest concern was the noise.  A discussion followed.

Mr. Greco wanted to know why they did not build at Avenue K. He asked if there were any other sites.  He doesn’t understand why the fire stations are close together.

Comm. Dipierro said that the Township did not want us to build on Avenue K.  The Board was working on getting property on Matchaponix; however, there was a concern for the firefighters to respond.  Also, that land was Open Space, and there was arsenic on the property.  A discussion followed. 

The township built a spray park on Avenue K.  Now we have to give the property back.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that the important factor to the Fire Company is the response time.  This building is probably the best place to be, but it is too small, so we wanted to get something near here.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Fire Company in this fire district is in close proximity to residential locations.  They are all volunteers.  Because this District is 100% volunteers they did a study, and they said they wanted this location because this was close to where the volunteers live.  It is all about response time.
Robert Popper
16 Tall Oaks Dr.

Monroe, NJ

Mr. Popper stated that he found out about the new firehouse four days ago.  He has nothing against the volunteers, but this is the first time he is hearing all this information.  No one has told them what equipment is going to be there.  He is very concerned about the Bus Stop by the Fire House.  Everyone has concerns.  A discussion followed.

There was a discussion on the tower on the building.  Again they were told it is for radio communication because this area is in a valley.  The residents were also told that the siren (at the present firehouse) is turned off at night.  All the trucks will be inside the building.  The building will contain the Board Office, Fire Prevention office and meeting rooms.  There will be drive-through bays.  The building will be equipped with washing machines to take care of the gear. All the vehicles will be washed inside.
Jonathan Fisher

23 Tall Oaks Drive

Monroe, N.J.
Mr. Fisher stated that being a good neighbor is informing everyone.  If they were notified, he feels that would have had a lot more input.  Mr. Fisher said that the Home Owners Association for their development had not been notified.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Costello stated that no one is intentionally trying to keep information from the residents.

Attorney Youssouf stated that they could offer their input, and the Board will seriously consider the recommendations.

Comm. Costello stated that there will be a lot of trees coming down, and there is a six foot fence going in.  They can offer input on the types of trees that could be put in.

Mr. Greco asked again why they couldn’t build on the property offered to them on Matchaponix.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that once the bids are received, they have 60 days to award it.  They are probably 6 to 7 months away from breaking ground.

Attorney Youssouf said that the residents can offer their input.

A resident asked if there was any way to landscape it so the building is not visual from the road.   Attorney Youssouf stated that historically fire houses do not impact the value of a home.  A discussion followed.
Mr. William Schimmel

18 Brandy Pl.

Monroe, NJ  08831
Mr. Schimmel stated that he appreciated some of the changes made by the engineer based on residents’ recommendations.

Mr. Yanni

1 Tall Oaks Dr. 

Monroe, NJ   08831
Mr. Yanni stated that they would like to be involved in the process.

Comm. Dipierro stated that if they want to contact the Board to discuss this matter, they can.  All are welcome to come to our monthly meetings on the third Wednesday of the month.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-client privileged matters, and matters concerning the purchase of  the property.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 9:20 P.M.
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